Notes from the SCP Patient Group Meeting

Held on Wednesday, 26th March 2025 at 10.00am
In the Baldry Gardens Meeting Room
Welcome and Introductions

There were 8 attendees, including Hannah Matheson, Operations Manager, Jenni Rodgers, Chair, and Val and Maria Newey, vice chairs
2 apologies were received.
Notes from the last meeting were read and approved.

Matters Arising.   There is no further news from NHS England regarding extending the Practice boundary.
Next Patient Group Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 23rd April 2025 at 10am.  Both in-house and by zoom conferencing. 

Chair’s Report
Following the Emergency Planning workshop, here is the link giving more contact details of the Carers Hub and their Carers Card giving useful discounts… https://www.carershub.org.uk/adult-carers
The health and wellbeing events in Norbury Park were successful and more may be planned.  In the meantime, everyone is welcome to join the regular ‘walk and talk’ group in the park on Saturday mornings at 10am.  Contact chair for more details.
There are now some leaflets on the reception desk informing patients about joining the Patient Group.

Hannah’s Report
Hannah was pleased to report positive feedback from the Friends and Family forms and on Google Reviews and several patients have reported much shorter waiting times when making early morning phone calls to the practice and given appointments within an hour or so.  Meeting thanked the practice making for such a great improvement.
The practice is now designated as a Veteran Friendly Practice giving advice and support to service personnel.  
The practice is closed for one day every six weeks for training and on the last session staff were asked to make short information videos on issues such as ‘how does triage work’ and ‘how to book online appointments’, and these might be shown on the waiting room TVs.  

Some of the extra services the practice can provide are for physio, drug and alcohol, social prescribing and a 6-week course with a health and wellbeing coach.  Referrals will be made for issues such as OCD.

Staffing
Debbie will be the new pharmacist to replace Mary, and we also welcome Michael, our new physio.  Both will be starting next week.
 AOB
There were two queries from members.  One about hospital test results and when they’re posted on patients’ health record.  The other was the concern about not being able to access hospital messages on phones.  Hannah offered to discuss these issues after the meeting.
Meeting closed at 10.50 am and Chair thanked all those present for attending.
The date of the next meeting will be on Wednesday 23rd April 2025
Details to be circulated nearer the date.










